
 
 
 

 
Dear Middle School Parents, 

I hope you and your family are healthy and well.  I am writing to share an update to our distance 
learning plans for our Middle School students. I have been in regular communication with 
parents, teachers and students over the past week, and I very much appreciate the feedback I 
have received.  

Every day, teachers are continuing to work individually and in collaborative teams on plans for 
their classes. They are also trying to closely monitor how students are doing, with their school 
work as well as on a social-emotional basis. As you know, all homeroom teachers are meeting 
with their groups several times over the course of this week. I had the pleasure of joining three 
of those meetings today and it was very uplifting to see and talk to the students. It is clear that 
they enjoy that interaction with their teachers and each other.  

In conjunction with the work that teachers are providing through their class websites, we are 
now planning to move into more synchronous video class meetings with teachers and students. 
Some selected classes in each grade will initiate meetings with their students this week. 
Beginning next week, all of the Math, Science, Humanities and Foreign Language teachers will 
be scheduling meetings with their classes, with one subject on each day of the week from 
Monday through Thursday.  On Monday, Humanities classes will meet, Tuesday will be Math 
classes, Wednesday will be Science classes and Thursday will be French / Spanish / Workshop 
classes. All class meetings will be scheduled between 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and the students 
will receive invitations from their teachers to their google calendars for the specific time of the 
meeting. We will not be following our regular class schedule for these meetings. The 
expectation is that all students will attend these meetings. If a student is unable to join a class 
meeting, they should send a message to their teacher in advance. Teachers will also be 
recording their classes and making the recordings available to students if they do miss the 
meeting, or if they want to review something from the class.  As we move through the next two 
weeks, we will begin to insert some times for students to connect with their Art, Music and PE 
teachers as well. We will also continue to have Advisors host homeroom meetings with their 
students, but we will likely make those meetings twice per week.  

Beyond these class meetings, teachers are continuing to set up video meetings with individual 
students and small groups of students. If your children have any questions or need help from a 
teacher, please have them let the teacher know and they can “meet” with your child to give them 
the help they need. This same approach applies for the support teachers -- Ms. Judd and Ms. 
Schwenk -- who have also held many video meetings over the past week to assist students.  

Finally, teachers have shared a document (“Distance Learning Tips for Key Middle School 
Students”) with students through their homeroom meetings and class websites. This provides 
some effective suggestions for staying organized -- including managing the notifications in their 
inbox -- as well as for joining a video conference, submitting work to their teachers, and getting 
tech support.  



 
I hope these changes are beneficial to your children. Of course, we will continue to evaluate our 
approach to distance learning and make any necessary adjustments. Please do not hesitate to 
contact me if I can be of help to you or your children in any way over the weeks ahead.  
 
Take care,  
 
Dave Magnus 

  

 


